
Advertisement  
Request For Proposals No. 2024-385 

Professional Design Consulting Services  
for the Conversion of Murnane Field From Sod to Synthetic Turf 

 
Proposals, subject to the conditions contained herein, will be received by the Oneida County Department of 
Public Works until 2:00 PM local time on Thursday, May 30, 2024, for RFP No. 2024-385 — Professional Design 
Consulting Services for the Conversion of Murnane Field From Sod to Synthetic Turf. 
 
Copies of the Request for Proposals (RFP) and any addenda will be available on the County’s website at 
https://ocgov.net/departments/purchasing/rfps/.  All respondents should visit the website regularly to ensure 
receipt of any addenda.  It is the respondent’s sole responsibility to ensure receipt of all addenda.  
 
Submissions are to be delivered electronically in Adobe PDF format (as a single PDF) to mbaisley@ocgov.net.  
The email subject line must read: “Proposal-Design Consulting Services for the Conversion of Murnane Field 
from Sod to Synthetic Turf.” Proposals may also be submitted by mail, as a single PDF on a thumb drive, to: 
 
Matthew S. Baisley, Commissioner 
Oneida County Department of Public Works 
Division of Engineering 
5999 Judd Road 
Oriskany, New York 13424 
 
The envelope for hard copy submissions must be clearly marked “Proposal-Design Consulting Services for the 
Conversion of Murnane Field from Sod to Synthetic Turf.” 
 
All submissions must be received by no later than 2:00 PM on May 30, 2024. Submissions received after this 
date and time will not be accepted.  
 
Questions regarding this RFP are to be directed to Steve Zerbe, Assistant Engineer, by email to 
szerbe@ocgov.net.  The deadline for receipt of questions is May 23, 2024 at 2:00 p.m.  The County will circulate 
its responses to questions to all known proposers and as an addendum on its website. 
 
The County reserves the right to reject any or all proposals received. 
 
The County, in order to promote its established Affirmative Action Plan, welcomes proposals from 
underrepresented groups. This RFP is open to all persons without regard to age, race, creed, color, national 
origin, gender, religion, sexual orientation, disability, military status, marital status, genetic predisposition or 
carrier status or political affiliation or belief. 
 
Alfred A Barbato, Director of Purchasing 
 
May 7, 2024 


